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DECEMBER 2018 
and 

JANUARY 2019 



Church Services at St Andrews 

for December 2018 
  
2 Dec  11am  Advent Sunday Benefice Eucharist at South Littleton. 

 Revd Philip Morton 

 

9 Dec   11am  Eucharist  Revd Philip Morton 

 

16Dec  11am  Eucharist Revd Clive Leach 

21Dec  6.30pm Carols by Candlelight (Followed be mulled wine and 

mince pies in the Memorial Hall) 

23 Dec 11am  Eucharist Revd Philip Morton  

24 Dec 11 pm  Midnight Mass Revd Philip Morton 

25 Dec 10.30am Family Service. Joyce Bache 

30 Dec 11am  Benefice Eucharist at Offenham Revd Philip Morton 

6 Jan   11am  Morning Prayer TBC.  

 

Details of services in January 2019 will be available in church or on the 

church notice board in Mid December  

 
 

Revd Philip Morton, The Vicarage, High Street, Badsey, Evesham 

Worcs WR11 7EJ    01386 832599 

 

Churchwardens 

Rod Carless    Lis Hughes 

 

Safeguarding in our Benefice 

Benefice Safeguarding Officer - Lisa Farmer Tel.01386 40401 

Safeguarding Advocate – Elizabeth Spencer Tel. 01789 720078  



St. Andrew’s Church  

At Christmas 
 

You can worship here on Friday 21
st
  

December at 6.30pm 

with Carols and Readings by 

Candlelight 

(Followed by mulled wine, coffee etc 

in the Memorial Hall) 

 

Sunday 23
rd 
11,00am Holy Eucharist 

  

And on 

Christmas Eve 24
th
 December 

THE FIRST EUCHARIST 

OF CHRISTMAS 

Midnight Mass 

At 11.00 pm 

 

And 

Christmas Day 25
th
 December 

A Service for all the Family 

At 10.30 am 

 
  



 

 

 

The Benefice of the East Vale and Avon Villages 
December 2018  

 
Dear Friends  

By now you will have noticed that Christmas music has been playing in 

the shops since early November, so it will be of little surprise to know 

that the churches are gearing up for our Christmas celebrations.  

But before we get to Christmas, we have the season of Advent, which 

started on the last Sunday of November. Advent is a season of 

reflection and waiting, and traditionally the churches remain 

undecorated until our Christmas celebrations begin. The purpose of 

Advent is to give us some space to reflect on our need for God in our 

lives, and the expectation that God is about to do something new and 

creative.  

 

So, when Christmas arrives, we get to celebrate in style! Much the same 

as last year, each of the churches in the Benefice will be having a 

number of different services over the Christmas period, from the 

traditional Carols by Candlelight, to crib services especially for children 

and families. So please do keep an eye open for details of the services 

near you. One way of checking service details is to look at our brand-

new website, eastvaleavon.com. We also have details on the ‘A Church 

Near You’ website, simply go to achurchnearyou.com. There really is 

something for everyone as we celebrate one of the most important 

festivals of the Christian year, the arrival of Christ as our Saviour.  

So, whatever you end up doing this Christmas - whether going away, 

staying at home or visiting family and friends - I wish you all a very 

Merry Christmas, and a Happy New Year! 
Revd. Philip Morton 

  



 

 

The Players Commemorative Event 
Congratulations to the Players for their evocative presentation on 10 

November commemorating the end of hostilities in November 1918.  

 
This dignified, touching and frequently humorous event took the form 

of narrations and popular songs for each of the years of the War, 

starting with the calm before the storm in 1913. It included the 

militancy of a local suffragette, the work of the women in munitions, 

and the exhaustion of nurses working during the Battle of the Somme. 

We were able to enjoy the humour of "they were only playing 

leapfrog", excerpts from the Wipers Times and a strong tenor voice 

singing the 1915 Christmas Song from the Trenches.  

 

Songs from the Music Halls popular during the years of War gave a 

balance to the narrations of the horrors of the warfare of the Trenches. 

The Memorial Hall management committee organised front of house, 

and a team of efficient volunteers provided "Rations" during the 

interval.  The talented pianist guided us through a dozen songs, her 

playing augmented at the end by the trio of young sisters dazzling us 

with their virtuosity, and the lighting engineer shone the spotlight on the 

beautifully costumed cast. An innovation for the group was the 

projection onto the stage of images of scenes from the War, curated by 

the musical director and organiser.  

 

A collection carried out during the evening raised the impressive sum of 

£827 which has been donated to Help for Heroes. 

 
  



PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

November 2018 

The Council meets the second Monday of each month, except for 

August, at 7:30pm in the War Memorial Hall.  If a parishioner has any 

comments or concerns please contact the Clerk or a councillor. 

 

Chairman Peter Wilson: wilsonatparkbourne@btinternet.com 

Cllr Sue Robinson: sue.robinson333@gmail.com 

Cllr Beverly Rhodes: Babybop2010@hotmail.com 

Cllr Richard Lasota: richard.lasota@wychavon.net 

Cllr Hazel Stewart-Davies: hazelsd1@outlook.com 

Cllr Mary Smith: marysmith.message@virgin.net 

 

A public consultation was launched on 5
th

 November on the review of 

the South Worcestershire Development Plan (SWDP). The purpose is to 

help the district councils, including Wychavon, decide how best to 

accommodate housing and employment growth up to 2041. 

 

The current SWDP was approved in 2016 and set out proposals to 

deliver 28,400 new homes and 300 hectares of employment land by 

2030.  Government now requires all councils to review their local plans 

every five years to keep up with changing housing requirements. The 

latest indications are that South Worcestershire will be required to 

deliver an additional 14,000 new homes and 169 hectares of 

employment land by 2041. 

 

The letter to our Parish Council describing the SWDP review has been 

posted on the Parish Council website if you would like to find out more. 

You can take part in the consultation online at: 

www.swdevelopmentplan.org. The deadline for responses is 5pm on 

Monday 17
th

 December. 

 

Parking in the village has been raised as issue once again.  Most will 

know that large areas of the village recently had new kerbs installed.  

This meant that some sections of the blue lias kerbing were regrettably 

removed.  The main reason for the deterioration of the kerbs was due to 

cars jumping kerbs to park on footways.  While the Council understands 

that some people are anxious not to block traffic, the truth of the matter 

mailto:wilsonatparkbourne@btinternet.com
mailto:sue.robinson333@gmail.com
mailto:Babybop2010@hotmail.com
mailto:richard.lasota@wychavon.net
mailto:hazelsd1@outlook.com
mailto:marysmith.message@virgin.net
http://www.swdevelopmentplan.org/


is parking on Main St does block traffic and this cannot be avoided.  

What can be avoided is damage to kerbs and blocking footways. Please 

be considerate of pedestrians when parking cars. 

 

While on the subject of blocked footways, parishioners are requested to 

leave rubbish bins close to their property, leaving access for prams and 

wheelchairs.   

 

Holiday rubbish collection date schedule: Wednesday, 26 December, 

will be collected on Saturday, 29 December. 

 

There will be defibrillator training in the Memorial Hall on 13 March 

2019 at 7pm. Parishioners interested in attending the training should 

contact the Clerk. 

 

Finally, the Council is still short of one member.  Parishioners 

interested in being co-opted as a member of the Council should contact 

the Clerk.  

Sean Arble, Clerk to the Council 

01789 490501clerk.cleeveprio@gmail.com  

 

 

 

 

Annual Telephone Quiz, 14 November 
Evelyn and Peter Wilson very kindly hosted this 

challenging and fun evening. The questions had been set by 

the Cheltenham NWR team. Twelve enthusiastic members battled to find a 

theme and answers to the twenty obscure questions. 

We now know that the theme was scientific and the answers were one word 

each and beginning with N W or R! Enough said. We got 6 right and do not 

need to set the quiz for next year! Thank you Evelyn for your hospitality.  

 

Tuesday 22 January is the date for our annual outing to the theatre/cinema. 

More details will be circulated about a production from the Royal Opera 

house.       

Lis Hughes 

  

mailto:clerk.cleeveprio@gmail.com


 

 
We have had a very busy half term so far and we haven’t 

even started Christmas activities yet!  

 

Class 3 have been focussing their work around WW1 and have written some 

lovely prayers and poems which are on display in the church. We were very 

proud to be able to contribute towards the Remembrance Day service by 

sharing our art work as well. 

 

By the time you read this, rehearsals will be well under way for our Christmas 

production. The performances will be on Wednesday 12
th
 December at 

1.30pm & 6pm and Thursday 13
th
 December at 6pm.  You are all most 

cordially invited to come and watch – small angels and shepherds are very 

entertaining. 

 

On Monday 17
th
 December, we will be going to Swan Theatre in Worcester 

for our annual pantomime visit which this year is Maid Marian. 

 

Our KS 2 pupils are looking forward to performing for the elders of the village 

at their Christmas lunch on Tuesday 18
th
 December. 

 

We are very excited about visiting the Kings Arms on Thursday 20
th
 

December for our Christmas dinner.  We are extremely grateful to Donna, 

Dawn and their team for putting this on for us.  

 

We raised a terrific £89.55 for Children In Need this year.  All the children 

came to school wearing spots & stripes or both and covered our picture of 

Pudsey with masses of loose change.  A massive thank you to all those who 

took part in our sponsored “conker count”. We were amazed that the final total 

was 8293!!! The closest guess was 9000 made by Michael in Class 2. 

 

Wishing you all a very merry Christmas and a happy and healthy New Year 

 

Sarah Newbury 

  



 

CLEEVE PRIOR WAR  

MEMORIAL HALL VILLAGE HALL 
email: cleevepriormemorialhall@gmail.com 

 

 

 

Christmas events 

Book your place at cleevepriormemorialhall@gmail.com for all events. 

 

Christmas family cinema, Sunday 9 December, 4 pm, Doors open at 

3.30 pm.  Come and enjoy the classic Christmas fantasy-comedy Itôs a 

Wonderful Life.  Just £5 for adults, and £1 for children under 12.   

There will also be a seasonal sales table and refreshments. Tickets are 

available from the Hall email address above..  

For those who have kindly offered to bring contributions to the sales 

table, the Hall will be open between 10.30 am and 12.30 to receive 

them 

 

Seniors’ Lunch, Tuesday 18 December, 12.30 pm. The booking form 

is on the next page.  Doors will open at 12.15 pm.  Lunch will be 

served at 12.45 pm. 

 

Boxing Day Walk and Treasure Hunt around Cleeve Prior: There 

will be a treasure hunt around the village and we are pleased to confirm 

it will start and finish at The Kings Arms. Teams can get their clues any 

time after 12.00 noon. Sheets must be back in for 2.00pm for the 

identification of the winner. We look forward to seeing you and your 

families again this year. 

 

Christmas Trees 

Don’t forget to order your Christmas trees and wreaths. I would like to 

have your order before the week beginning  

10 December please. 

Thank you 

Mick Hughes  

  

mailto:cleevepriormemorialhall@gmail.com
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Seniors’ Lunch 
Tuesday 18 December 

Cleeve Prior Memorial Village Hall 

 
The Seniors’ Lunch is offered by the Hall Management Committee to all 

residents over 60 years of age. If you would like to enjoy the lunch and 

entertainment on Tuesday 18 December, and have not already given your 

name to the organisers, please fill in your details below and return the form to 

one of the following Committee members, by Monday 10 December: 

Mrs Susan Mortimer or Mrs Rosemary Perl. 

 

The Hall Management Committee looks forward to seeing you on  

18 December. 

 

Doors open at 12.15. 

 

PLEASE PRINT YOUR DETAILS: 

 

Name 1: ……………………………………………………………………… 

 

Name 2: ……………………………………………………………………… 

 

Address: …………………………………………………………………… 

 

Telephone: ……………………………………………………………… 

 

[   ]  Please tick here if you have special dietary requirements.  
 

Details: ……………………………………………………….. 
 

[   ] Please tick here if you require transport to the Hall. 
 

[   ] Please tick here if you are unable to come to the Hall and would like your 

meal delivered. 

  



 

Market Gardening Heritage project 
  
 

A new two-year project focussing on the market gardening heritage in the 

Vale of Evesham has just been awarded £68,700 by the Heritage Lottery Fund 

(HLF) and £5,000 from Historic England. The project is being run by 

Worcestershire Archive & Archaeology Service (WAAS), in partnership with 

Cleeve Prior Heritage Trust, Vale Landscape Heritage Trust, Worcestershire 

Farmsteads Project and Cleeve Prior Parish Council. 

  

Market gardening shaped the local landscape and economy around Evesham 

from the 19
th
 to mid-20

th
 century, but much of this heritage and knowledge has 

since been lost. Every market gardener built themselves a shed at the end of 

their allotment. Locally known as hovels, these since neglected historic 

buildings will be the focus of the project. 

  

Thanks to National Lottery players, alongside public events and the 

production of educational materials, a survey will be carried out to record 

surviving hovels and three will be physically restored. Few records exist about 

these once-common buildings and it is currently not known how many 

survive. The Market Gardening Heritage project is seeking volunteers to help 

carry out the hovels survey during the next two winters, whilst vegetation is 

low. To sign up, or for further information, please contact Worcestershire 

Archive & Archaeology Service (explorethepast@worcestershire.gov.uk). 

  

Paul Hudson, Learning and Outreach Manager at WAAS, explained:  "We are 

thrilled to get this money to help us record these structures which were an 

important but often overlooked part of the landscape in the Vale of Evesham, 

as well the giving us the opportunity to restore three. We also look forward to 

hearing people's stories of market gardening and making them available." 

  

Vanessa Harbar, Head of HLF West Midlands, said “We are delighted to 

support this project, which, thanks to money raised by National Lottery 

players, will mean that more people will be able to get involved with, protect, 

and learn about the heritage right on their doorstep.” 

  

Ian Robinson 
  

mailto:explorethepast@worcestershire.gov.uk


 

Cleeve Prior Heritage Trust 

 

 
 

News from Field Barn 
The Garden project moves on well thanks to the herculean labours of 

two key volunteers.  

 

We had our first official educational visit by Pebworth primary school, 

which bodes well for the future. It was wonderful to see them enjoying 

the November sunshine, discovering the difference between apple and 

pear trees by looking at the bark and the fruit buds. You can see photos 

of their visit on our web and facebook pages.  

 

Peter Howe used the Field Barn complex for his Bird Box making day 

on Saturday 3 November. Peter is to be commended for his 

enthusiasm  and commitment to bird life.  The facilities are great for 

this type of activity and we welcome enquiries for similar country craft 

or environmental activities. 
 

The Millennium Green – A Bit of Background 
The Cleeve Prior Millennium Green Trust (CPMGT) was set up in 1999 

to purchase then farm land on Quarry Lane, and establish a new village 

green as part of the Millennium Celebrations, the idea being that the 

land would be held in perpetuity for the benefit of parishioners, for 

recreation and education.  

There is grass to be cut frequently, hedges to maintain, gates to be 

painted and repaired or replaced when vandalised, wood chip to be 

spread when paths get muddy, the crescent mound and Lime Kiln to be 

strimmed, cow parsley to eradicate, paths to be kept clear of brambles 

and briars, and a pond as well.  

Since the inauguration the CPMGT have devolved the maintenance of 

the ‘Green’ to the Cleeve Prior Heritage Trust, because they have the 

body of volunteers necessary to do the physical work. Twice a year the 

Heritage Trust organises a working morning to help with specific tasks 

in the Autumn and Spring. Unfortunately the clear up on Sunday 4 



November elicited a poor response which was very disappointing.  

Hopefully this is down to a last minute change of date due to poor 

weather on the original date. However thanks to funding from the 

Parish Council the pond has been scraped and trees and weeds removed.  

We rely heavily on the goodwill of our volunteers but it is a limited 

resource and it is important that those who benefit from the Millennium 

Green who are able to spare a few hours come and show willing a 

couple of times a year. So please next time you see a working party 

request do try to come along and help.  

Note to dog owners – there are only a few who don’t pick up the poo 

and make it unpleasant for all and dangerous for small children using 

the Green. Please don’t be lazy; go out with bags and use them!!! 

 

Christmas Provisions 
We have Heritage Trust Cider and Apple Juice for sale and logs to 

order.  Just contact me on the number below. 

 

And Finally 
We would like to wish everyone a very Happy Christmas and Joyous 

New Year. A big thankyou to those who have supported the Heritage 

Trust throughout 2018. If you would be interested in becoming one of 

our Tuesday morning volunteers please give me a ring for details.  

Brian Taylor 
 

November Nestbox day 

Hmm, there is more to making a nestbox than I imagined.  Mine was a 

sparrow box, and sparrows are communal nesters so my nest had three 

compartments.  Incidentally a good place to site a sparrow's nest is high up 

under the gutters but not facing into the sun at midday otherwise the chicks 

will roast.  As I twiddled bits of wood and began to drill holes I started to 

wonder if I'd left my IQ at home, but fortunately Peter was cheerfully at hand 

to pass on reminders.  An enjoyable day with a surprise and welcome lunch 

provided halfway.  I hope to get my nest up by mid November as perhaps then 

it will be used for overwintering.   A hedgehog nest is even more complex it 

seems but, with a little pre limbering-up of the brain cells beforehand, I intend 

next Nestbox Day to make one of those as, sadly, hedgehogs are becoming so 

threatened that they need every little bit of consideration we can muster. 

 

Veronica Richards 



Nature & Wildlife Talk 
Saturday 16th February 

7.45pm – 9.45pm 
 

 

In an era where our environment is facing unprecedented  

pressures being placed upon it, engaging people to make small  

changes to help nature and wildlife thrive becomes ever more 

important. Birds in particular are natural indicators to what is  

going on around us, and at the moment they are declining at an  

alarming rate, something that should concern us all. 

 

This event is for anyone who cares about the environment around  

them, there are many reasons for species declines and there is 

plenty that we as individuals can do to help them. 

 

The evening will consist of two presentations. One by local 

conservationist Peter Howe, with a focus on our local environment, 

habitats and wildlife. Including tips and advice on what you can do in 

your own gardens. The other by Brian Taylor from the Cleeve Prior 

Heritage Trust. Brian will give an update of the Trust’s improvements to 

Field Barn and education in and around the orchards. There will also be 

an opportunity for some Q&A’s.  

 

To book please email: 

 pjhconservation@gmail.com or briandwtaylor@gmail.com 

Tickets £4.00 in advance, £5 on the door 

(Price includes a glass of wine!) 

 

Memorial Hall, Main Street, Cleeve Prior WR11 8LE 
Bar Available – Doors open 7.15pm 

  



 

CLEEVE PRIOR GARDEN CLUB  
 

 

On a very murky November evening our spirits were raised by a presentation 

from Julie Ritchie of Hoo House Nursery on "Winter into Spring". 

So much colour and so many textures in the winter garden can be achieved 

with clever use of numerous plant groups.  Julie started with a selection of 

grass and ferns and moved on to the evergreen and colourful heuchera family, 

this was followed by cyclamen, snowdrops, aconites, iris and hellebores. One 

example of the many effective plant groupings was placing variegated Arum 

next to the dark leafed Onipogan.  Certainly, we were left with little excuse for 

an uninteresting garden in the winter. 

Details of forthcoming meetings, which will start at 7.30pm, in the Memorial 

Hall include: 

5 December - Christmas social evening  

Mulled wine and nibbles will be served while watching a Christmas Wreath 

Demonstration given by Jayne Caithness of Vale Garden Flowers, followed by 

a short discussion on allotments by Roger Onions. 

 

9 January – AGM and Gardener’s Question Time 

After a short AGM, it’s your opportunity to ask an expert any questions with 

regards to your garden.  2019 subscriptions will be due and new members are 

warmly welcomed. 

 

6 February – An Evening with Chris Beardshaw, an award-winning British 

garden designer, plantsman, author, speaker and broadcaster 

Tickets for this very special event will be available to purchase from 5 

December onwards. It is anticipated that the event will generate considerable 

interest and tickets will sell quickly. Between 5 and 31 December tickets will 

be available to members only, who may purchase tickets for themselves at £12 

and for family members/ friends at £14 per ticket. From 1 January any 

remaining tickets will be available for purchase by non-members at a cost of 

£14. 

Tickets will be available at the Christmas Social evening or from Julie 

Freeman,  or from Sandra Langmead. 

I would like to wish all our members and visitors a Happy Christmas and 

many enjoyable gardening days in 2019. 

Jan Stewart 



 

News from the Kings Arms 
Welcome to the newly re-opened Kings 

Arms 

 

We are delighted to announce that the pub 

licence is now confirmed so our opening 

hours during the winter months are: 

 

Mondays and Tuesdays: 5 pm till 11 pm 

Wednesdays and Thursdays:  12 till 3 pm and 5 pm till 11 pm 

Fridays and Saturdays:  12 till 11 pm 

Sundays:  12 till 8 pm 

 

Christmas opening hours: 

Christmas day: 12 till 2 pm for drinks only 

Boxing day: 12 till 11 pm, set menu only 

 

The village Boxing Day Treasure Hunt will start from the Kings 

Arms at 12 noon. The winners will be announced here at 2 pm. 

  

New Year's Eve Buffet and Disco: Tickets only £30 per person  

 

9 January, 7 pm, Wine and Cheese tasting.  All welcome. 

 

We look forward to seeing you. 

Donna, Dawn and the team, 01789 601706 

 

 

Accommodation Wanted 
We are looking for a place/places to rent in the village for 

some relatives and friends who will be visiting from 

Australia from 7 to 11 January 2019 

If you have a holiday let available during that time, please contact 

Evelyn and Peter Wilson.  

 Thank you. 



 

Cleeve Prior Ramblers 
 

On Saturday 17 November a larger than usual 

group of 24 ramblers plus 5 dogs set out from 

The Horse and Groom at Bourton-on-the Hill. 

We followed the Heart of England Way to the 

picture-postcard village of Longborough and 

then returned along the Monarch’s Way, there 

being some discussion as to the identity of the 

monarch in question - Charles I was a suggestion*. 

 

Once the early morning mist had lifted the weather was crystal clear. The 

gently rolling hills of the Cotswolds offered a ramble which was not too 

demanding, and although there were a large number of stiles and narrow foot-

bridges, these were negotiated without undue difficulty. As expected there 

were large numbers of sheep, rather less expected were three deer which 

passed close by causing a certain amount of excitement. There were good 

views of the Indian-styled Sezincote House, well described by the poet John 

Betjeman, and of Bourton itself as we ascended at the end of the ramble 

 

As always there followed a lunch which was particularly good, so much so 

that a number of the group ordered dessert! By general consent this was a 

most enjoyable and well organised ramble for which Javier and Liz received a 

well-deserved round of applause 

 

The next ramble is scheduled for 19 January.  Please let Lis and Mick Hughes  

know by the  11
th
 if you wish to take part. 

Ron Solomon 

*Further research has revealed that the Monarch’s Way marks the escape route 

of Charles II after the Battle of Worcester in 1651. 

 

Carol Singing 22 December  

The Ramblers will again be carolling their way along the Village on the 

evening of 22 December. 

We will be ringing a bell to herald our arrival so please listen out for us 

and join in if you wish. All money collected will go to the St. Andrew’s 

Church maintenance fund. 
  



Celebration of the Spoken Word 
Don Barber of The Old Cider Mill is pleased to announce that he will 

be hosting another evening at the New Stratford Playhouse, 14 Rother 

Street, Stratford, on Friday 25 January at 7.30 pm. Don wishes to 

thank those of you who came to the first of these events which was a 

great success, with an eclectic mix of contributors including Peter 

Netchaef from the village, a retired solicitor, an ex-soldier, Paul a street 

busker with an amusing tale of being moved on, Wendy Freeman, a 

well-known local poet, and a slightly eccentric poet who Don says lives 

with him in The Old Cider Mill, and who finished off the evening with 

several poems including ‘Comedy’ which ends with the following 

verse: 

When you meet someone without a smile 

Give them yours as a gift of fraternity. 

That is real comedy 

And your eternity. 

 

Come on the 25
th

 and read a poem, yours or a favourite by someone 

else. Talk about a dramatic event in your life. Tell a story you are 

thinking of writing or have written. Share something which has made 

you laugh recently. Help create something new with others from the 

audience. Come and join in or watch others from the audience 

performing. Don says it should be another interesting, entertaining and 

fun evening. 

 

 

Women’s Fellowship 
Our November meeting was most interesting.  It was about members’ favourite book. 

We had a good selection, a 1908 Oscar Wilde story, 1948-1951 children's books, 

right up to modern day reading. We were very sad that it was Sandra's last meeting, 

we shall all miss her. 

 

The meeting on Tuesday 4 December,  2.15- 4 pm, will be on cake decorating. 

Bring a board and rolling pin with you so you can join in. Can you please let me know 

if cannot come and also bring any outstanding Subs. 

 

Our January meeting will be a New Year Lunch on Tuesday the 8th. Details will be 

given to members in December. 

Meryl Holdbrook 



Seasonal events in Worcestershire and Warwickshire 

 

Pershore Choral Society Christmas Concert 
Saturday 15 December, 7.30 pm, in Pershore Abbey 

Vaughan Williams: Fantasia on Christmas Carols plus a selection of 

seasonal carols, readings and music, and featuring Prince Henry’s High 

School Chamber Choir. Tickets from Susan Mortimer 

 

Alcester Singers Christmas Concert,  

O Come Emmanuel, a work for Advent and Christmas by Alan Bullard 

Carols with audience participation.  

Saturday 8 December in St. Nicholas Church, Alcester, at 7.30 pm. 

Tickets £12, under 14 free, from Bridgett 773440. Refreshments 

available 

 

Bidford Area Community Choir Winter Concert 

Saturday 1 December, 7 pm, The Barn, Waterloo Road, Bidford 

Tickets on the door £7.50, including refreshments. Under 16 free. All 

welcome.  www.bidfordareacommunitychoir.weebly.com 

 

Evesham & District Music Club  
Friday, 11 January, 2019, 7.30pm, Evesham Arts Centre 

Concert By Benjamin Grosvenor  -  Piano 

to include works by Schumann, Janacek, Prokofiev and Liszt 

Tickets £10 to £25 from the Arts Centre and Almonry, Evesham; online 

at www.evesham-music-club.co.uk; and by phone on 01386 446944  
 
 

 

 

St Joseph The Worker Catholic Church 
vǳƛƴƴŜȅΩǎ [ŀƴŜΣ .ƛŘŦƻǊŘ ƻƴ !Ǿƻƴ .рл пW[ 

Times of Mass: 5.30pm Saturday; 11am Sunday 
Parish Priest: Canon Garry Byrne 

Telephone: 01789 773291 Website: sjtw-bidford.org.uk 
A warm welcome to all visitors 

 

http://www.bidfordareacommunitychoir.weebly.com/
http://www.evesham-music-club.co.uk/


 

     Amanda Copperthwaite Select Mortgages 

For all your Mortgage and Protection Requirements 

 
Remortgages / Home Movers / Additional Borrowing / First Time Buyers / 

Help to Buy / Buy to Lets 

 

There are so many mortgage products available and finding the right one is not 

easy.  Let me do the hard work for you, from the beginning through to 

completion, liaising with lenders and solicitors on your behalf. 

 

For personal, professional, no obligation mortgage advice from a qualified and 

experienced “whole of market” mortgage consultant,  please call or text me 

07785 270217 or email amanda@select-mortgages.com. I do not charge fees 

for my services. 

 
Select Mortgages UK Ltd is authorised and regulated by the Financial 

Conduct Authority FCA 571378 

Your home may be repossessed if you do not keep up with repayments on 

your mortgage. 

 

 

Food Fayre  

Established 1973, Catering for all occasions  

Canapés, Casseroles and Desserts 

Cocktail, Lunch and Dinner parties 

Freezer food for individuals and families 

Buffets, breakfasts, suppers, hampers and cakes 

 

For hire: 

China, cutlery, linen and champagne glasses and all you need in your 

kitchen and for a party 

Meals, prices and menus to suit individual requirements 

can be delivered or cooked and served at your home or venue. 

 

Cairi Dyson, Email: cairid@yahoo.co.uk 

Tel: 01789 491417, 07803 720184 

mailto:amanda@select-mortgages.com
mailto:cairid@yahoo.co.uk


 
 
Quality dining  with exceptional service at 
The Ivy Inn  

Located in the heart of North Littleton  
 

The Ivy Inn proudly invite you to dine in their Restaurant.  
 

 
 

Traditional Sunday Roast Served 12 noon - 4.00pm  
 

 
 

Lunchtime & evening à la carte menus available in a relaxing 
and friendly atmosphere  

 Booking advisable  

01386 834841 www.theivyinn.co.uk  

Arrow Lane, North Littleton, WR11 8EF  

  



 

COTSWOLD UPHOLSTERY  
serving the Cotswolds and surrounding areas 

Re-upholstery – wide range of fabrics and leather 

Wing armchairs, suites, chaises longues 

Loose covers 

Frame / spring repairs 

Call Tony on 01789 621156, 07956 910701 

Over 30 years’ experience, domestic and commercial 

7 days a week, 8 am to 9 pm 

 

 

 
 

RWH Accountancy Limited 
Personal Tax Returns … … … … From £95 

Sole Trade Accounts  … … … … From £295 

Company Accounts .. … … … … From £495 

Other Services: VAT Returns, Bookkeeping, Payroll 
Contact Richard: 01386 291007 – richard@rwhaccountancy.co.uk 

 

 

WILDLIFE & WILDERNESS 

 
OUTSTANDING TAILOR-MADE HOLIDAYS & 

EXPERT LED TOURS WORLDWIDE 

 

Safaris : Luxury Holidays : Northern Lights : Winter Activities 

Expedition Cruises : Family Adventures 

AFRICA : INDIA : LATIN AMERICA : AUSTRALIA :  

NEW ZEALAND : CANADA : EUROPE. 

 

CALL US AT OUR BROCKWEIR OFFICE 

01625 838225, WILDLIFEWILDERNESS.COM 

Dr Steve Banner (FRGS) 

 

mailto:richard@rwhaccountancy.co.uk


The Complete Property Improvement Package 
 
Carpentry & Painting service  
Bespoke Furniture & Joinery Manufacturing  
Fitted Bedroom & Kitchen Installations  
Garden & Property Maintenance 
 
 
 

Tel: 01905 670637 

Visit our NEW Website:  www.rpjoineryshop.com;  
E Mail: rp-joinery@hotmail.com 

 

eezyPC
 

 

Computer and Laptop repairs  
M i c r o s o f t  C e r t i f i e d  P r o f e s s i o n a l

 
 

Wireless *  Broadband * Hardware  *  Software 

On-Site * Home Visits *  0 1 3 8 6  5 7 6 1 3 2  

 

 

 

Creative Hair & Beauty 

Blackminster Business Park, Evesham WR11 7RE 

Tel: 01386 833397 

 

Consult our website for full information on our hairdressing 

and beauty treatments: www.creativehairblackminster.co.uk 

  

   . . .   is fixing IT  

 

 

 

mailto:rp-joinery@hotmail.com
http://www.creativehairblackminster.co.uk/


 

Window Cleaner 
Gutter cleaning, patio jet spraying. Local service. 

Jarrad Gavin  
42 The Close, Cleeve Prior 

01789 490672; mob 07342 965960 

 

 

MG Roofing Repairs 
No job too small. 

Slates, tiles, ridge tiles, leadwork, Guttering, Firestone Flat Roof Systems, 

Chimneys, repointing. 

 

Storm Damage and Insurance work welcome 

Stratford upon Avon and surrounding areas 

01789 490672, 07799 870848 

mgroofingservices@btinternet.com 

 
 

 

Cleeve Prior Garage 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
John Stanley, Hoden Lane, Cleeve Prior, WR11 8LH 

Tel: 01789 773795; Mobile: 07977 333719 

 

We offer a full range of garage services at competitive prices: 
Brakes, Clutches, Diagnostics, Exhausts, Timing Belts, Tyres, MOT 

Preparation, MOT Repairs, Servicing, Suspension, Collect & Return Service, 
 Federation of Small Business - ор ȅŜŀǊǎΩ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΗ 

web  www.cleevepriorgarage.co.uk        email  jcsmotors@yahoo.co.uk 
 

mailto:mgroofingservices@btinternet.com
http://www.cleevepriorgarage.co.uk/
mailto:jcsmotors@yahoo.co.uk


 

VILLAGE NOTICES 
 
The WCC Mobile Library service makes one stop in the village on 
the 4th Tuesday of each month. It will stop in The Close between 
10:15 and 10:35 am. 
 
 

Cleeve Prior Memorial Village Hall 

200 Club winners 

 November £50: Pat Cooper 

December £100: J & J Hayward 

December £50: Gwen Mitchell 

 
 

 

 

Safer Neighbourhoods Team 
Constable Jamie Lee PCSO Bradley Sansom 

Collar no.2803  Collar no.40246 

PCSO Elliott Wilson, Collar no.40271 

 

The Team will be holding regular informal drop-in sessions in the 

Police Post on Thursday morning between 10 and 11 am (operational 

needs permitting). Village residents are invited to call in and meet the 

team for a chat or to report issues of concern. 

 

  

Neighbourhood Watch: cleeveneighbourhood@gmail.com is the 

place to report any suspicious cars or people in the neighbourhood. You 

will not be required to give your name or details. 

Follow Cleeve Prior on Facebook at: 

https://www.facebook.com/cleevepriorvillage 

and Twitter: CPPC Cleeve Prior 

 

  

http://www.google.co.uk/url?url=http://www.neighbourhoodwatchmalvernhills.org.uk/HorseWatchCurrentBulletin.html&rct=j&frm=1&q=&esrc=s&sa=U&ei=rCUoVNW_L4_iaI_xgcAP&ved=0CBYQ9QEwAA&usg=AFQjCNGcYMXn1itGGjDY_lpTe2g0ar3vxw
mailto:cleeveneighbourhood@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/cleevepriorvillage


VILLAGE EVENTS 
 

Date Event     Time Contact       Venue 
 
4 Dec Womenôs Fellowship   14.15 M Holdbrook Hall 
5 Dec Garden Club    19.30 J Stewart Hall 
9 Dec Christmas Family Cinema  16.00 Mgt.Cttee Hall 
10 Dec Parish Council Meeting  19.30 Par.Clerk Hall 
12 Dec Tea Room & Lending Library  14.30 B Walker Hall 
18 Dec Seniorsô Lunch   12.30 Mgt Cttee Hall 
21 Dec Term ends 
26 Jan Boxing Day Treasure Hunt  12.00  Kings Arms 
 
Jamuary 2019 
7 Jan Term starts 
8 Jan Womenôs Fellowship NY lunch  M Holdbrook 
9 Jan Tea Room & Lending Library  14.30 B Walker Hall 
 Garden Club    19.30 J Stewart Hall 
14 Jan Parish Council Meeting  19.30 Par.Clerk Hall 
23 Jan Tea Room & Lending Library  14.30 B Walker Hall 
30 Jan Bridge Club    20.00 B Taylor Hall 
 
February 
6 Feb Garden Club, Chris Beardshaw 19.30 J Stewart Hall 
11 Feb Parish Council Meeting  19.30 Par.Clerk Hall 
13 Feb Tea Room & Lending Library  14.30 B Walker Hall 
16 Feb Nature & Wildlife talk   19.15 P Howe Hall 
18 Feb Half Term 
27 Feb Tea Room & Lending Library  14.30 B Walker Hall 
 
 
The CP Bowls Club meets in the Hall on Tuesday afternoons and 
evenings and on Thursday evenings, from September to May. Contact: 
Linda Garnett-Clarke on 773287. 
 
Exercise classes in the Memorial Hall 
Mondays at 10:30: Circuits Class..Adam 07860 679031.  
Mondays, 18:15 ï 19:15: Yoga. 
Wednesdays 12:00 and Fridays 10:00: Tai Chi. 
Contact Sue Robinson for full details of Yoga, Pilates and Tai Chi. 773805 
  



 

 

The Rotas December 2018 and January 2019 
    

   Sidesmen 

2 December  Benefice service South Littleton 

9 Dec   Mr J Tamayo 

16 Dec  Mrs E Marshall 

21 Dec 6.30 pm Mr & Mrs A Taylor 

23 Dec  Mr S Lupton  

24 Dec 11.00pm Mrs S Robinson 

25 Dec 10.30am Mr J Tamayo 

30 Dec  Benefice service Offenham 

6 Jan   Mrs L Hughes 

13 Jan   Benefice Service 

20 Jan   Mr A Taylor 

27 Jan   Mrs M Greenwood 

3 Feb   Mrs L Tamayo   

 

     Church Flowers Church Cleaning 

2 Dec     No    Mrs S Richards 

9 Dec    Flowers  Mrs B Walker 

16 Dec  During  Mrs L Hughes 

23 Dec  Advent  Mrs J Winter 

25 Dec   Mrs A Carless 

6 Jan     Mrs J Selby  Mrs L Hughes 

13 Jan   Mrs A Carless Mrs B Walker 

20 Jan    Mrs L Hughes Mrs N Blakely 

27 Jan   Mrs A Carless Mrs L Hughes 

3 Feb   Mrs G Carr  Mrs A Carless 

    
  



Aimee Stanley 

(daughter of John at the Garage) 

Your local Mobile Hairdresser and 

Freelance Makeup Artist. 
All hairdressing services and makeup 

or nail treatments for those special occasions. 

Mobile: 07392 297511 
Able to carry out everyday treatments or create special occasion designs 

Pamper Parties * Proms and Weddings * Shellac *Minx 

Facials * Pedicures * Manicures *Special occasion hair services  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Copy for inclusion in the February edition 

By Thursday 24 January please 

(NB: there will not be a separate January edition) 
Please submit copy by email to the following NEW 

 email address:  cleevepriornewsletter@gmail.com 
The Editor and all persons named in this Newsletter can be contacted at the 

above email address.  

Advertising: Please contact the Editor for information. 
The Editor would be pleased to receive any photos of local interest for possible 

inclusion in future Newsletters. Please email them to the above address.  
 

 

This Newsletter is published by St. Andrew’s PCC 

 

 

mailto:cleevepriornewsletter@gmail.com

